From: Office of the Provost (HSC)
Sent: Sunday, March 15, 2020
Subject: Thank You, HSC Faculty and Staff in Educational Programs

HSC Faculty and Staff in Educational Programs —
Please see the message of thanks and accompanying video below sent from President Harroz on Friday.

As we have been preparing over the past two months and as President Harroz states, it is important for the
campuses to remain flexible during this time and to understand that guidance and decisions will continue to
be subject to change. While HSC educational programs in Oklahoma City and Tulsa generally proceeded last
week with current class formats, we have been preparing for change. As | described in the email Friday
afternoon regarding HSC educational programs, faculty and staff on both the Oklahoma City and Tulsa
campuses are preparing for adapted course formats or temporary modifications in order to respond to the
changing COVID-19 situation. Our students are receiving information from their colleges via email regarding
when the use of online resources for large or small learning groups, simulation-based learning, or laboratory-
based instruction will be implemented, as well as any modifications of clinical and community-based
instruction. Soon we will make OUHSC “Learn Anywhere” and “Teach Anywhere” resources available to
students, faculty, and staff. We understand that online formats and resources may not work in every type of
learning environment in our HSC programs for health professionals and graduate researchers, but we are
dedicated to providing options such as these that can help mitigate potential risk related to COVID-19 to our
campus community.

Jason R. Sanders, MD, MBA

Senior Vice President and Provost, OU Health Sciences Center
Vice Chair of the Board, OU Medicine

O (405) 271 2332 | Fax (405) 271 3151
Jason-Sanders@ouhsc.edu
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March 13, 2020

Dear OU Faculty and Staff:

These last few days have put our community to the test as we navigate an unprecedented public health

challenge.

The resilience, flexibility, and compassion you’ve displayed toward our students and to each other has been
profoundly moving. From our faculty who are making significant adjustments to shift classes online, to our IT

staff who are providing the crucial support to launch this effort, to our Student Affairs teams who are doing



everything in their power to ease this transition for our students, to our facilities crews who are meticulously

deep cleaning our campuses, and so many more.

Thank you for doing your part to protect the health of our campus communities. Your collective response and

care toward each other and our students represents the very best of our University.

Sincerely,

Joseph Harroz, Jr.

Interim President



